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Fiscal Impact Statement

	Department
	City Planning
	Preparer
	Richard Meritzer
	Contact
	Richard Meritzer
	Type of Initiative
	☒ Legislation
	☐ Executive Order

	Type of Legislation
	Capital Encumbrance


Description of Initiative
1.	The encumbered CDBG fund will be used by the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Office to continue the Interpreting and Captioning Services Project and the Hearing Loops project. The office will also make an additional purchase under the First Responders Project. The projects covered by the encumbered CDBG funds help fulfill the Americans with Disabilities Act federal mandate requiring that “a public entity must ensure that its communications with individuals with disabilities are as effective as communications with others…. In order to provide equal access, a public accommodation is required to make available appropriate auxiliary aids and service where necessary to ensure effective communication” (Title II). Additionally, the ADA Office’s duties include bridging the gap between City of Pittsburgh departments and services, such as first responders, and the disability community.
2.          The ADA Office will continue with the Interpreting and Captioning Services Project which provides necessary services for the deaf, deaf-blind, and hard-of-hearing community. In the past, the Center for Hearing and Deaf Services has been used to fulfil the interpreting and captioning needs for city-wide events and meetings when requested. 
3.	The ADA office will continue with phase two of the Hearing Loops project. Phase two of this multiphase project will include installation of hearing loops at three senior centers (the South Side Market House, Morningside, and Homewood) in 2018. The hearing loop project, in which the 2017 encumbered funds will provide for, will fit the three senior centers with induction loop technology which will magnetically transmit sounds to hearing aids and cochlear implants with telecoils. This technology will greatly benefit a growing population within the city who struggle with hearing difficulties and utilize hearing aids and/or cochlear implants. After phase two of the Hearing Loop project is completed, the ADA Office hopes to continue implementing hearing loop technology in future phases of the project in order to address the needs of evaluated senior centers.
4.           Finally, the ADA Office will continue the First Responders Project in which an additional purchase of the “First Responders Guide to People with Disabilities” booklets will be made. Previously, booklets were provided in all police vehicles. As desire has increased across first responder departments, encumbered funding will allow purchase of booklets for all first responder vehicles and station houses. This booklet will help bridge the gap between the disability community and the skills and resources of first responders. 

	Total Cost
	$ 33,000.00

	Frequency of Expenditure
	☒ One-Time
	☐ Multi-Year

	Funding Source
	☐ Operating
	☒ Capital
	☐ Grant
	☐ Trust Fund

	Is this item budgeted?
	☒ Yes
	☐ No



JDE Account Information
$33,000.00 from 1121151170.58101.00, Item Number 5157

Additional Costs
No direct impact

Impact on City Revenue
No direct impact

RESPONSIBLE STAFF MEMBER:

Richard Meritzer, ADA Coordinator 
ADA Office
Department of City Planning
200 Ross Street, Floor 4
Pittsburgh, PA 15219
412-255-2102
